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 The GST(Global Service Team) was comprised of 8 members. Our main goal was to promote 
Global Service projects as well as any service projects within all the clubs in the District The 
Global Service projects consisted of any projects in the following areas: Diabetes Vision/Hearing 
Hunger, Environment, and Childhood Cancer. We did promote the donation of yarn and making 
Cancer Caps for Childhood Cancer last Fall and had over 75% of our clubs participate in this 
area. We also promoted Hunger and the Needy with asking for donations of hygiene and food 
products to various shelters. Again we had 80% of our clubs help in this area. Many clubs also 
participated in KidSight, Leader Dog, Penrickton Center, Eversight , and Eye Glass Collection  
which covered the vision area. Overall we have had most all of our clubs in District 11-B1 
support and promote service in their community!   The biggest problem we have encountered 
is having clubs report their service to LCI ! It has been difficult with COVID-19 hitting us in 
March to do any kind of widespread service in the District but many of our clubs found ways to 
continue to meet the needs of those in their communities even with financial donations. 
District 11-B1 also had a great turnout at the Michigan Forum to support the MD-11 Service 
project of supplying youth and adult socks for the Needy. Thank you to everyone who 
supported this GST Project!  There are many new challenges facing us individually and as Lions. 
I  respectfully ask Clubs to continue with Service where possible in your community and let your 
community know that as Lions- “ WE SERVE”    Keep up the good work you do! 
 
Submitted by 
 
PDG Terry Walters, GST Coordinator 


